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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee A 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday 5th May 2021 
Subject: Licensing Act 2003 

Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: The Pub @ Kings Heath, 165 – 167 High Street, 
Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 7DJ  

Ward affected: Brandwood and Kings Heath 

Contact Officer: Bhapinder Nandhra, Senior Licensing Officer, 
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

1. Purpose of report:

To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption both on and off the premises) 
to operate from 09:00am until 12:30am (Monday to Sunday).  

The provision of Regulated Entertainment consisting of indoor sporting events, live music, 
recorded music, performances of dance, and anything of a similar description, to operate indoors 
only, from 09:00am until 12:30am (Monday to Sunday). 

Premises to remain open to the public from 09:00am until 12:30am (Monday to Sunday). 

2. Recommendation:

To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

3. Brief Summary of Report:

An application for a Premises Licence was received on 10th March 2021 in respect of The Pub @ 
Kings Heath, 165 – 167 High Street, Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 7DJ. 

Representations have been received from other persons. 

4. Compliance Issues:

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 

mailto:licensing@birmingham.gov.uk
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
The Pub @ Kings Heath Limited applied on 10th March 2021 for the grant of a Premises Licence for 
The Pub @ Kings Heath, 165 – 167 High Street, Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 7DJ. 

 
Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 & 2. 
 
The application is attached at Appendix 3.  
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which is attached at 
Appendix 4. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 5.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representation as detailed in Appendices 1 & 2 
Application Form, Appendix 3 
Condition agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 4 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 5      
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1 
From:  

Sent: 06 April 2021 14:00 

To: Licensing   

Cc:  

Subject: License application 118718 

 

      Drayton Road, 

Kings Heath, 

Birmingham B14  

6th April 2021 

Licensing Department, 

10 Woodcock Street, 

Birmingham B7 4BL 

Dear Licensing Department, 

This letter is regarding application Reference number 118718 

Brandwood and Kings Heath Ward 

Type of application: Premises application 

Submission type: New Application 

Trading name: The Pub @ Kings Heath 

Type of premises: Pub 

Trading Address: 165-167 High Street, Kings Heath 

Licence application received on:10/03/2021  

Last day for comments:7/04/2021 
 

My apologies for resorting to an email, but trying to go through the website is somewhat 

impenetrable, I got all the relevant details from the schedule as above, but entering any 

combination to go further was not possible. 
 
 

I have a number of concerns re this application firstly Kings Heath already has 4 Public 

Houses on the High Street and if this application is successful this and The Pear Tree will be 

within 5 minutes walk of each other. 
 

Secondly this application is applying to be able to hold indoor sporting events, live music, 

recorded music and performance of dance - this is the type of application that I would 

expect for a City Centre Venue - not a suburb on the south side of the city. 
 

Thirdly the hours of trading from 9am to 00.30 for 7 days a week are again not appropriate 

for a suburban setting. In reality potential customers are likely to arrive from 9am and the 

last customers leave in the early hours of the morning. The side streets off the High Street 

are residential areas where many young families live which include children may find their 

sleep disturbed. 
 

With the implementation of LTN the lack of off road parking for people coming into Kings 

Heath has resulted in extra pressure on those roads which have no barriers to restrict 

access from the High Street. The issue for residents is that those people coming into the 

area to work or shop are looking for free parking. 
 

It has also been noticeable during lockdown that there we have not had to suffer the signs of 

excess on the pavements and discarded glasses plus the smell of urine in entries on Drayton 

Road. This has made our living environment much pleasanter. 
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However I wish to suggest that customers wishing to frequent The Pub in the evening and 

into the early hours will expect to drive and find a place to park placing extra pressure on 

reduced amount of space. 
 

I am aware that as we emerge from lockdown Kings Heath High Street will look very 

different as several firms previously trading have gone into receivership however it does 

seem that every licence being applied for is to sell alcohol. The siting of this business is such 

that pupils attending Bishop Challoner will in all likelihood pass this premises going to and 

from school. Kings Heath is a hub where several bus routes intersect and we have a number 

of primary schools as well as secondary schools which pupils attending use as a stopping off 

point going to and from school. If there is a deterioration in our local environment whilst it 

mainly affects residents it also has a knock on effect to the young people. 
 

I would be very grateful if, in your consideration of these applications, you take into account 

the residential communities in the side streets which may well have the quality of their lives 

adversely affected by this business. This has been my home for over 40 years and I do not 

want to see my life becoming less enjoyable. 

Yours sincerely, 
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Appendix 2 

 

  , Drayton Road, 

Kings Heath, 

Birmingham B14  

6th April 2021 

 

Licensing Department, 

10 Woodcock Street, 

Birmingham B7 4BL 

 

Dear Licensing Department, 

 

This letter is regarding application Reference number 118718 

Brandwood and Kings Heath Ward 

Type of application: Premises application 

Submission type: New Application 

Trading name: The Pub @ Kings Heath 

Type of premises: Pub 

Trading Address: 165-167 High Street, Kings Heath 

 

Licence  application received on:10/03/2021  

Last day for comments:7/04/2021 

 

 

I have a number  of concerns re this application firstly Kings Heath already has 4 

Public Houses on the High Street and if this application is successful this and The 

Pear Tree will be within 5 minutes walk of each other. We also have a number of bars 

in side streets. 

 

Secondly this application is applying to be able to hold indoor sporting events, live 

music, recorded music and performance of dance - this is the type of application that 

I would expect for a City Centre Venue - not a suburb on the south side of the city. 

 

Thirdly the hours of trading from 9am to  00.30 for 7 days a week are again not 

appropriate for a suburban setting. In reality potential customers are likely to arrive 

from 9am and the last customers leave in the early hours of the morning. The side 

streets off the High Street are residential areas where many young families live 

which include children may find their sleep disturbed. 

 

 

With the implementation of LTN the lack of off road parking for people coming into 

Kings Heath  has resulted in extra pressure on those roads which have no barriers to 

restrict access from the High Street. The issue for residents is that those people 

coming into the area to work or shop are looking for free parking. 
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It has also been noticeable during lockdown that there  we have not had to suffer  

the signs of excess on the pavements and discarded glasses plus the smell of urine in 

entries on Drayton Road. This has made our living environment much pleasanter. 

 

However I wish to suggest that customers wishing to frequent The Pub in the evening 

and into the early hours will expect to drive and find a place to park placing extra  

pressure on  reduced amount of space. 

 

I am aware that as we emerge from lockdown Kings Heath High Street will look very 

different as several firms previously trading have gone into receivership however it 

does seem that every licence being applied for is to sell alcohol. The siting of this 

business is such that pupils attending Bishop Challoners  will in all likelihood pass this 

premises going to and from school. Kings Heath is a hub where several bus routes 

intersect and we have a number of primary schools as well as secondary schools which 

pupils attending use as a stopping off point going to and from school. If there is a 

deterioration in our local environment whilst it mainly affects residents it also has a 

knock on effect to the young people. 

 

 

I would be very grateful if, in your consideration of these applications, you take into 

account the residential communities in the side streets which may well have the 

quality of their lives adversely affected by this business. This has been my home for 

over 40 years and I do not want to see my life becoming less enjoyable. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
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Appendix 3 
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Appendix 4  
From: bw licensing   
Sent: 01 April 2021 07:34 
To: Licensing   
Cc: thepubkingsheath  
Subject: FW: [External]: GRANT-THE PUB @ KINGSHEATH, 165-167 HIGH STREET, KINGS HEATH, B14 7DJ 

 
Good Morning Licensing, 
 
With regard to the premises licence application for The Pub @ Kings Heath, High Street, Kings Heath 
B14 7DJ. 
 
West Midlands Police have reviewed this application and are happy that if the below conditions are 
added to the licence, together with the operating conditions already offered by the applicant then the 
licensing objectives will be met and promoted.  
 
The below conditions have been agreed with the applicant, as per below email who is also copied into 
this. 
 

• CCTV to be fitted /updated to the specifications and recommendations of West Midlands Police 

Central Licensing Team. CCTV to record throughout the whole of the licensable activity. CCTV will 

display the correct time and date stamp and be downloadable. The will be at least 1 camera which 

covers the outside frontage of the premises. CCTV recordings and images will be made immediately 

available to any of the responsible authorities on request. There will always be at least 1 member 

of staff on duty (while the premises is open for licensable activity) that is capable of operating the 

CCTV system and downloading images. All CCTV recordings will be held for a minimum of 31 days. If 

the hard drive needs to be replaced for any reason then the old / previous hard must be kept on 

the premises for a minimum of 31 days. 

• The premises will risk assess their standard trading operation and the need to deploy door staff. 

The risk assessments will be made immediately available to any of the responsible authorities on 

request. 

• For any event that falls outside the premises standard operation or for any promoted event or any 

sporting event the premises will inform West Midlands Police Central Licensing Team a minimum of 

28 days prior to the event. This notification will include the name and address of any person(s) 

hiring the venue & stage name and real names of any DJs, acts or artists. The premises will supply 

West Midlands Police Central Licensing Team a written risk assessment for any event that they 

grade medium risk or above a minimum of 21 days before the event taking place. This risk 

assessment is to be agreed with West Midlands Police Central Licensing Team and will become part 

of the premises operating conditions for that event.  

• The above notification requirement does not apply to any persons booking tables at the premises 

which is less than a half of the venue capacity, when the venue is still open to the general public. 

• West Midlands Police Central Licensing Team reserve the right to request a risk assessment for any 

event if they believe (with the details supplied) that there is likely to be a negative impact on the 

crime and disorder licensing objective. 

• If door staff are deployed at the premises then they will sign on and off duty. The premises will 

maintain profiles of all door staff which will include a copy of their SIA badge and photographic ID. 

(If photographic ID is not available then a utility bill, no older than 3 months old may be accepted.) 

The premises will keep the signing in book and profiles for a minimum of 3 months and both are to 

be made immediately available to any of the responsible authorities on request. 
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• The premises will operate a challenge 25 policy. Challenge 25 signage will be prominently display 

on the entrance door(s) and bar service area(s) 

• All staff will be trained in their responsibility of the licensing act, challenge 25 and premises licence 

conditions, this training will be documented and signed by both the trainer and trainee. No staff to 

work at the premises (while it is carrying out licensable activity) without this documented training, 

with the exception of personal licence holders.  

• The premises will make their fire risk assessment immediately available to any of the responsible 

authorities on request.  

• The first floor of the premises will not be used for any licensable activity and will not be open to the 

general public. 

 
If the above conditions are imposed onto the licence then West Midlands Police have no objection to 
this licence application. 
 

 
Regards and thanks 
 

Chris Jones 55410 

Birmingham Central Licensing Team West Midlands Police 
 

 

 

 
From: Edward Bolton  

Sent: 31 March 2021 17:26 
To: bw licensing 

Subject: Re: [External]: GRANT-THE PUB @ KINGSHEATH, 165-167 HIGH STREET, KINGS HEATH, B14 7DJ 

 
good afternoon chris our conversation earlier today we are happy with the conditions requested by yourself and will 
adhere fully with these conditions. 
the cctv to be installed throughout will be high definition and recordings held and made available upon request should 
it be required. 
risk assessments are part of our operating procedures so will be done automatically. 
any events scheduled outside normal operating parameters will be reported to the relevant authorities. 
should door staff be required all will be required to have sia certified and supplied by a reputable company. 
all our staff regardless of time with the company are given training which includes challenge 25 at each new site. 
as soon as the company we employ to carry out our fire risk assessments have finished their report a copy will be 
made available to the relevant authorities. 
the first floor has now become toilets kitchen office and stores so will not be available for trade purposes. 
i hope this is all to your satisfaction any problems please feel free to give me a call. 
regards eddie 
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Appendix 5 
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